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Background:

Each year in the fall (October/November), the School is asked by the American Association of Colleges of Pharmacy (AACP) to identify the following:
· one administrative delegate (appointed)

· one administrative alternate delegate (appointed)

· one faculty delegate (elected by faculty members who are members of AACP)
· one faculty alternate delegate (elected by faculty members who are members of AACP)

The faculty delegate must understand and prepare to discuss the issues facing pharmacy education and AACP. Background information on issues before the House of Delegates is often relayed to the schools with little time to fully solicit the opinions of all faculty members prior to the annual meeting. During this short period of time (typically less than 3 months), the faculty delegate is preparing to understand the House of Delegate rules, researching issues to be presented and discussed, and gaining consensus from faculty.  The policy as written allows for learning during the first year while serving as an alternate delegate.  
Policy:
In the Fall of 2007: The faculty will elect one faculty delegate to serve as the 2007-08 delegate to AACP and one alternate faculty delegate to serve as alternate in 2007-08.  The elected alternate will succeed to faculty delegate for 2008-09.  Both the faculty delegate and the alternate delegate attend the AACP Annual Meeting at the expense of the School of Pharmacy.

Each fall beginning in 2008: The faculty will elect an alternate faculty delegate, who will serve for one year as faculty alternate delegate, one year as faculty delegate to AACP. Both the faculty delegate and the alternate delegate attend the AACP Annual Meeting at the expense of the School of Pharmacy.

December, 2007
*****

Original proposal submitted to Education Team by Amy L. Seybert, PharmD (2006-07 AACP faculty delegate)

Amended proposal submitted by Education Team to School Leadership Team: November 21, 2007

Statements removed from the October 2007 Proposal
Statement in Background:

Selections are made annually and the faculty member elected as the faculty delegate to the AACP House of Delegates serves a one-year term and acts as the voice of the faculty at the AACP annual meeting in July. Based on experiences as faculty delegates, Dr. Seybert proposed a change in the term of the faculty delegate to a minimum of two years. Primary justification for the proposed change is to facilitate continuity of service to the school and AACP. 

Statement of Proposed Policy:

A minimum of a two-year commitment would allow for the faculty delegate to fully comprehend the rules of the House and his or her responsibilities as a delegate, as well as provide an increased level of confidence and comfort with the process to allow the delegate to make meaningful contributions to the AACP annual meeting. Benefits may be gained from a term of greater than two years, but making it an indefinite term will not allow for all faculty interested to have an opportunity to serve. Alternate delegate would not automatically succeed to the delegate role at the end of the term.

